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Thursday 14 h February 2019 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
As promised at Parent Evening, I am sending home copies of your child’s latest SATS paper. I am so pleased with the progress made since Christmas. The children tackled the papers bravely and with confidence and produced excellent results. 

As a teaching team, the Class 6 staff have created a plan of action for next half term based on the papers and we have launched into this already. 

I never share or give out scores in class if at all possible. A score is for myself, a parent or the child to know. I really discourage the children from sharing and comparing scores. Progress is what I am interested in your child valuing and, as long as they are making progress, I want them to feel happy with themselves. If they are not making progress, my goal is that they and I make a plan for progress. 

Your child will have a score for each test written somewhere on the front of a booklet. Some tests have been marked by myself and some by the child (they listen to teaching points far more effectively if they self-mark the reasoning papers). 

By adding the scores for each test, you will be able to ascertain your child’s total (which was the score I gave out at Parent Evening). 

For the 2017 tests the Threshold Pass Marks were: 

Maths (3 papers combined) 57

SPAG (spelling and grammar combined) 36 

Reading (stand-alone score) = 26 

From these marks, you can gauge how your child fared in the test. 

My advice at Parent Evening was to play ‘Grab a Mark’ with your child. We have gone through the papers in class (apart from the Reading Paper as I had written the scores too boldly on the front to give them out). If you would like to help your child at home, you could go through one or two questions where they made an error or that they did not understand at home and see if you can work together to help them to ‘grab another mark’. 

If you wish to print out a test for yourself at home, please just type ‘2017 Maths, Reading or Spelling and Grammar KS2 SATS Papers’ into an Internet Search engine and you will be able to access these papers. 

If you wish to download the mark schemes, these are available on line as well – you simply need to type in the same search words but add Mark Schemes to the end. 

The children have all done extremely well. I am keen to encourage an ethos of improvement and continual learning but not send them the message that they must not drop any marks or be ‘perfect’ which I think could make them feel negative about the tests and themselves. Every child in the class has made progress and I really want them to celebrate this. Playing grab another mark with them is a gentle way to help them to improve and to grow their confidence. 

I will be doing another paper with them next half term and we will repeat this process just before Easter. 

The children have been given a double homework this week to keep momentum ticking the holidays. 

They have the usual Maths booklet and Spellings (for this week) but they also have the SATS papers to go through and a book on Bug Club to read (Life of a Victorian Maid) for the half term week. 
To counteract the pressure, I will not ask the ‘Reading Assistants’ to mark the Reading Logs on Monday. If you read with your child over the holiday, please just read for pleasure – Bug Club will be my assessment of their comprehension work for the holiday. I will go through their Bug Club answers with them on the Tuesday of our return to school. 
Thank you for your efforts with the Reading Logs. I know that the assistants have been very thorough and pretty critical, but the efforts have really paid off and the results from the Reading Test across the class are the proof of this. The children’s ability to answer in a critical and thoughtful way has really improved. I also have an excellent basis of evidence now for my Teacher Assessments in May (I use Reading Log entries to back up my judgements). Thank you. 

Finally, I would really like to run a short SATS Booster Course with the class called Rapid Reasoning. I have a set of reasoning plans from White Rose and I would like to deliver them to the class on top of our in-class curriculum. I will run these Rapid Reasoning sessions in Class 6 on a Monday evening between 3:30 pm and 4:30 pm in Class 6. All are welcome but attendance is optional. The lessons will be stand alone, so attendance every week is not necessary. My aim is to reduce pressure on parents and to build confidence in the children in the run up to the SATS. I am hoping we will have a little fun as well. 
A copy of this letter will be placed on the Class 6 page of the website for you. 

Thank you for all of your help this half term. 

Have a lovely holiday. 

Kind Regards, 

Mrs Earp
